South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes
Member of Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations

September 10, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.
Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building

Present: Reid Allen, Colleen Cole, Nick Castle, LaRon Golden, Joe and Sue Van Zant and Officer Bryan
Kruse

Meeting called to order by Vice President Reid Allen at 7:03 p.m. Reid welcomed and introduced
everyone.

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the vice president ordered the August 13, 2019 minutes
approved as submitted and placed on file.

Treasurer’s Report: The report covers activity from August 1, 2019 to August 31, 2019. A beginning
balance of $1,980.56 plus deposits of $35 for National Night Out (NNO) donations and $319 for fireworks
booth fundraiser along with two withdrawals totaling $170.41 for NNO expenditures bring the ending
balance to $2,164.15.

Reports/Old Business

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: Officer Bryan Kruse reported beat 2 residential
burglaries are down 3% from this time last year, but commercial burglaries are up 10%. Bryan asked if we
had any questions and here are his replies. Price of methamphetamine has plummeted because users
switched over to heroin when its price was lower. Use of these drugs goes back and forth based on price.
There is a bad batch of methamphetamine in Roseville and the source is not known. Smash and grabs
most commonly occur at commercial businesses such as Golfland Sunsplash, Galleria, Fountains and
fitness centers and they were hit hard this summer. The police car decoy parked at various commercial
businesses likely doesn’t have an effect on career criminals, but it may have an effect on high schoolers
or people down on their luck. School resource officers and a K-9 officer still use the Crown Victoria cars.
The boundaries for the new beat 7 are still being determined. It is possible that beat 2 would be made
smaller. There is a new problem oriented policing (POP) officer assigned to the homeless population and
now there will be 24/7 coverage for them. The calls for service at the Hidden Hills care home have gone
down in the last year.

Roseville Firefighters: No firefighters able to attend.

National Night Out: Colleen reported that all donor thank you letters have been delivered. The total
expense of our event was $174.60 and Nick will be requesting the $100 reimbursement from RCONA.

New Business

“Boo” Event Budget: Colleen said this year's expense will likely be in the $40 range for eight “Boo”
baskets because Marilyn and Colleen don't have supplies remaining.

Nick motioned that we budget $50 for eight “Boo” baskets. The motion was seconded and
voice vote passed unanimously.

Garage Sale Date: Discussion on a possible spring date for our Fifth Annual Neighborhood Garage Sale
was tabled until next month when all board members are present. After a brief discussion of dates, May 2
may be a good possibility. Our goal is to announce a date in our December newsletter. Colleen will
connect with Stephen Costello regarding the status of his newsletter and garage sale sponsorship.

New Neighbor Welcome Packet: Colleen contacted Robert Sanchez to ask for additional Roseville
Electric bags. She also asked who we could get updated Roseville publications or flyers from. Colleen will
provide an update next month as to what is currently available.



Crestmont Elementary School Wish List: Nick reported that Mrs. Farmer would like the Expo markers
that we have donated the last two years. Nick will order and deliver the markers.

Colleen motioned that we purchase Expo markers as our Crestmont Elementary School
appreciation donation up to $150. The motion was seconded and voice vote passed unanimously.

Other Business Not on the Agenda: At the last RCONA meeting, Colleen learned that catalytic
converter theft is on the uptick now, but businesses that have provided the etching in the past are not
currently offering the service. Also a Roseville Urban Forest Foundation community forester (Lisa Wilson)
was at the RCONA meeting and was offering to speak at NA meetings. Colleen will contact Lisa for more
information.

Dates to Remember:

RCONA Representative for September 19, 2019 Meeting: Marilyn plans to attend.

Community Coffee with City Council: September 24, 2019 with Krista Bernasconi, 9:00 a.m., Bennett's
Kitchen, 1595 Eureka Road

Future Community Coffee with City Council: October 8, 2019 with Pauline Roccucci, 1:30 p.m.,
LaBou, 1730 Santa Clara Drive

SCNA Meeting: October 8, 2019, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building

Future RCONA Meeting: October 17, 2019, 7:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library

Future SCNA Meeting: November 12, 2019, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Cole, Secretary



